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TO: LINDA GORTON, MAYOR 

URBAN COUNTY COUNCIL 

FROM: TODD SLATIN, DIRECTOR 

DIVISION OF CENTRAL PURCHASING 

 

DATE: August 29, 2023 

 

SUBJECT: Revision to the Lexington-Fayette Urban County 

Government Procurement Regulations 
 

 

Request: 

 

Request Council authorization to revise the Lexington-Fayette Urban County 

Government (LFUCG) Procurement Regulations, effective October 1, 2023. 

 

Why are you requesting? 

 

The General Assembly of the Commonwealth of Kentucky revised KRS 45A.385 and KRS 

424.260 to raise the dollar threshold amount for formal competitive advertised bids for local 

governments from $30,000 to $40,000. To be consistent with Kentucky law, the Division of 

Procurement recommends that the LFUCG Procurement Regulations be revised to reflect this 

change.  We have also updated the appeal process for penalties and to make other changes 

consistent with the current operations of LFUCG.  All of the changes are reflected in the 

attached draft. 

 

What is the cost in this budget year and future budget years? 

There is no budgetary impact associated with this Amendment 

Are the funds budgeted? Not applicable 

File Number: 0884-23 

 

Director/Commissioner: Slatin/Hensley 
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